


I have known Casie McGee for more than ten years, and I recommend her, without hesitation, for the applied mathematics Ph.D. program at the University of Colorado, Boulder.  I first met Casie at a Pi Mu Epsilon meeting in the fall of 2000.  She was fascinated by a LEGO Robotics program on which I had been working.  She signed up for my LEGO Robotics class that week.
In the time after that first class, Casie showed her creativity, motivation, and problem-solving skills repeatedly.  Together we created several credits worth of LEGO Robotics independent study.  
We were part of a NSF S.E.N.S.O.R.S. grant of Chris Roger’s, RoboLab creator.  We participated in the workshop at Tufts University in Boston with representatives from several NASA centers before setting up SENSORS City at Marshall University. 
As Casie’s experience with building and programming robots increased she became more teacher than student, helping with elementary school programs and explaining the systems to visitors at LEGO City. Webpages and pictures are on http://www.marshall.edu/LEGO with the progress of this program.
Even after Casie graduated from Marshall University and went on to law school, she did not leave robotics behind.  She contacted me from New York to ask advice for her own presentation of LEGO robotics at I-Con in Stoneybrook, NY.
In short, I whole-heartedly believe Casie McGee has the background, personality, and motivation to become a valuable member of any department.  Specifically, I believe she thrives on the real-world application of math and science.
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